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Following your operation you may have a small gauze dressing on the operation site. This dressing  

should be left in place until the morning after your operation when you may be advised to sit in a 

warm bath to allow the dressing to soak off.  However, it is important that you do not soak in the 
bath, once the dressing has come off. 
  

The stitches should dissolve in about 10-14 days’ time, and it is important to keep the area clean by 

having a bath/shower twice a day. Showering is preferable to bathing, if available. Let the water run 

over the wound and do not rub the affected area. 

 

Some swelling around the operation site is normal and should settle within a few days. 

 

You may be prescribed pain-killers to take home with you, if not, take mild pain relief tablets such as 

Paracetamol, if required. 

 

  

 

After you go home 
Most people find that they feel tired for a few days after their operation and may need to rest more 

than usual. 

 

How long you remain off work will depend on the nature of your job. Your GP will advise you about 

returning to work and will give you a sick note if necessary.  If you need a self-certificate to cover your 

time off work, please ask on the ward. 

 

You may resume sexual activity once the wound is fully healed and you feel comfortable to do so.  If 

you are worried at all regarding this, please ask the doctor before leaving the hospital. 

 

If you have any problems after you go home, you are advised to contact your doctor. 

 

If you require any further information or advice, please ask the staff on the ward who will do their best 

to help you. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Protection of Healthcare Workers 
In accordance with the Department of Health Guidelines for Clinical Care Workers 1998 (Protection 

against infection with blood-borne viruses), you may be requested to provide a blood sample if a 

member of staff sustains an injury involving a used needle, sharp instrument and/or contamination 

with your body fluids.  Your co-operation would be appreciated.  

   

 
 
 
Contact details 
 

Should you require further advice or information please contact: 

 

The Surgical Unit on 01257 245179 

                       or 

Longton Day Case Unit on 01257 245721 
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Sources of further information 
www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk 

www.nhs.uk 

www.patient.co.uk 

 

 

 

Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is not responsible for the content of 
external internet sites. 

 
Notes 
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http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/
http://www.patient.co.uk/


 
Please ask if you would like help in understanding this information. This information can be made 

available in large print and in other languages. 

 

Lancashire Teaching Hospitals is a smoke-free site 
On 31 May 2017 Lancashire Teaching Hospitals became a smoke-free organisation. From that date 

smoking is not permitted anywhere on any of our premises, either inside or outside the buildings. Our 

staff will ask you about your smoking status when you come to hospital and will offer you support and 

advice about stopping smoking including Nicotine Replacement Therapy to help manage your 

symptoms of withdrawal. 

If you want to stop smoking you can also contact the Quit Squad Freephone 0800 328 6297. 
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